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Aging Millennials Should Drive Up
Single-Family Home Sales

In this recovery, there has been a surge in interest in

apartment buildings. Meanwhile, single-family home

sales are still running about 50% below their previous

peak. The chart illustrates what may be behind some

of that change. Following the decline in the 24-31

year old cohort, that group is now growing again. Not

surprisingly, so are multi-family permits and interest

in apartment buildings over the last several years.

Looking at the data for 2014-2019, that age dynamic

will begin to shrink according to Morningstar

economists. That's bad news for people building

apartments, but great news for the overall economy.

Single-family homes utilize more labor and more

materials than apartment buildings do. So, as the age

group begins to buy homes instead of living in

apartments, it should drive up single-family home

sales and boost the economy.

Housing Construction in Good Shape

The chart depicts the state of the housing construction

industry, suggesting that there is still plenty of room to

grow in this slow, but steady recovery we’ve seen so

far. The latest starts and permits data from the Census

Bureau, however, shows a slightly exaggerated picture,

as it is the multi-family category that’s been making

overall housing construction look better than it is in

reality. Both starts and permits picked up in June, as

multi-family activity rose sharply amid expiring

construction tax incentives for developers in the New

York City area. As a result, the housing construction

revival is probably not as strong as the numbers seem

to currently suggest. Nonetheless, improvements for

single-family construction still look healthy, and

continue to trend up closer to the 10% rate year over

year.

Millennials have been slow to
purchase homes, in part due to
lifestyle choices and
affordability issues.  The
growth in the Millennial group
has led to growth in apartment
building construction.

However, as the growth of this
age group decelerates, multi-
family construction should
decline relative to single family
construction.

Though multi-family
construction has been stronger
than single family construction
recently, this article (and the
article above) point to
underlying strength in the
construction of single family
homes.

Such an environment reflects a
healthy housing industry and
its positive impact on the
overall economy.


